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New Hanover County Board of Education 
Head Start Governing Board Training 

April 9, 2019, 2019 
 

 
Board Members Present:  
David Wortman, Stefanie Adams, Nelson Beaulieu, Judy Justice, Jeannette Nichols, Bill 
Rivenbark. 
 
Lisa Estep wasn’t in attendance. 
 
School Administration Present: 
Dr. Rick Holliday, Shannon Smiles, Dr. LaChawn Smith, Mary Hazel Small, Eddie 
Anderson, Dawn Brinson, Julie Askew. Additional school personnel enter the meeting 
after it started. 
 
 
The meeting began at 3:37 p.m. 
 
Director of Early Childhood Education Shannon Smiles facilitated the training. The 
training included: Head Start 101, Composition, Roles and Responsibilities of the 
Governing Bodies, What’s New in Head Start, Federal Monitoring Process and 
Designated Renewal System, and Constellation of Management Systems. 
 
The training ended at 3:58 p.m. 


